

Subcommittee on Agriculture, Rural Development, Food and Drug Administration

SUBCOMMITTEE ON MILITARY CONSTRUCTION, VETERANS' AFFAIRS AND RELATED AGENCIES

April 30, 2021

Dear Chair DeLauro and Ranking Member Granger:

I am requesting funding for the Earlimart Sewer Relief Project in fiscal year 2022. The entity to receive funding for this project is the Earlimart Public Utility District, located at $396 \,\mathrm{N}$ Church Rd # 6, Earlimart, CA 93219.

The funding would be used for the installation of a new sanitary sewer line that would increase wastewater collection capacity to address the existing waiting list and the capability to address the acute need for housing. Housing starts are at a halt due to the impacts of the sewer connection moratorium.

I certify that neither I nor my immediate family has any financial interest in this project.

Sincerely,

David G. Valadao Member of Congress